Horning Parish Council News – October 2015
Vodafone Sure Signal:
We are delighted to let you know that, due to the initiative led by Councillor Moore, the village will soon be enjoying enhanced mobile signal coverage.  This will give anyone currently using the Vodafone network much better access to 3G signal.  Thanks go to The Village Hall Committee, The New Inn and The Ferry for hosting the signal boosters and working with the Parish Council to make this possible for the village.  The Sailing Club are currently undertaking feasibility work to understand if it is possible to site a fourth booster on the side of their building. 

Parish Plan:
It has been five years since the work on the existing Parish Plan was carried out. This plan was derived from a survey of the residents in order to identify priorities and actions for the future. The parish Council feel that it is time to revisit this plan and are looking for volunteers to become involved and especially someone to lead and organise the activity as this cannot be a Parish Council led process. Please let either Ian Davis (Chair) or Peter Iddon (Vice-Chair) know if you are willing to take part.
Late Night Shopping Event:
The local businesses in the village are organising a late night shopping event on the evening of the 26th November. The event will last until 9pm and will include the switch on of the Christmas Lights.
3 Rivers Way:
The Preliminary Plans for the Three Rivers Way Phase 1 Sections 4 and 5, which include Horning, have been received from NCC.  The NCC Highways Team plan to hold an exhibition of these plans in the Horning Village Hall Annex on Tue 3rd November 15.00 – 19.00. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Additionally, the Parish Council are supportive of an application to install a cycle hire station in the village. This hire station will provide visitors with the opportunity to hire a “Boris Bike” style bicycles and it will be installed near to the toilet block next to the Swan Car Park.
Agenda Items: 
If you wish a particular issue or topic to be placed on the agenda and discussed by the Council, it is essential that you provide written details (by post or email) to the Clerk at least 5 working days before the meeting. Any correspondence received after this deadline will be deferred to the following meeting.
Next Parish Council Meeting: 
Monday 2nd November at 7pm in St Benet’s Hall. Members of the public are welcome. 
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